
 

Respect, Responsibility, Success 

Dates for your Diary  

AUGUST 
20th  ̧24th¹Children½s Bookweek ¼Find Your Treasure½ 
23rd¹Year 7 Transition Day 1 - 9:45am-1:15pm 
24th¹SAPSASA Tag Rugby 
27th ̧  31st¹Footsteps lessons 1:40pm̧3pm 
30th¹Yr 7 Transition Day 2 - 9:45am¹1:15pm/ 
             Footsteps Disco 5pm-7:30pm 
SEPTEMBER 
3rd¹Brenton Chapman½s Farewell & Thankyou @ 2.45pm 
4th¹½It½s a mad world½ @ Monash Hall 11:30am/Parents & Friends  
           Meeting 
7th¹School Closure/Premier½s Reading Challenge ends 
11th¹Governing Council Meeting 
21st¹SAPSASA AFL9½S 
27th¹Sports Day 
28th¹End of Term 3¹Dismissal 2:20pm 

Monash Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
                                                          21st August, 2018 : Term 3: Week 5  

           ñSuccessful schooling - Our futureôs foundationò 

                                           PRINCIPAL - Alana Kitson 
 

PHONE-85835361 FAX-85835510 EMAIL-DL.0274_info@schools.sa.edu.au POSTAL ADDRESS-Box 24 Monash S.A.5342 

 

FOOTSTEPS DANCE LESSONS AND DISCO 
During Week 6, Footsteps Dance Company will come to Monash Primary 
School to run lessons every afternoon for all classes. These lessons are 
funded by our Parents and Friends Committee, and we book them every 
2 years. 
On Thursday of next week, Footsteps are also offering an out-of-hours 
Disco, which will be held at the Monash Hall. All students who want to 
attend the disco must return the reply slip from either last week or 
this week½s newsletter. 
Further information will then be provided to those families who reply 
that their child is attending. Information will include where to drop off 
and pick up your child, what children can bring and the consent form to 
complete and bring to the Disco. 
 

BRENTON CHAPMAN½S FAREWELL 
As per information in last fortnight½s newsletter, please see the      
attached invitation for Monday 3rd September. It would be great to see 
as many of you there as possible to say ºthanks» to Mr Chapman. Also, 
ask your child about additional information that was sent home      
yesterday to all families, if you haven½t already seen it   Alana Kitson 
 

2018 MATERIALS AND SERVICES CHARGE 
Thank you to all parents who have finalised payment of their M&S 
charges. If you are yet to do so, are having difficulty or are yet to pay a 
final instalment, please contact the office ASAP. All M&S Fees should 
be paid in full before the end of Term 3 (28th September). School Card 
Applications are closing soon, so if you have not yet applied please 
come to the office to lodge your application ASAP. 
    Nicole Cawse 
    Finance/Admin Officer 
 

JAPANESE LANGUAGE PROGRAM 
As part of the Japanese language program, we have a Hiragana     
alphabet ¼karate belt challenge½ running across classes. Students earn 
yellow, orange, green, blue, purple, red, brown and black belts.  Each belt 
requires successful completion of a written test. Congratulations to 
the following students who have excelled in learning Japanese Hiragana 
alphabet.  
Julie Thompson Yr 3-4 
Yellow belt achieved (1st Level):  

Dillon M 
Abby R 
Amber B 

Matt Thiele Yr 6-7 
Yellow belt achieved:    Orange belt achieved (2nd level) 

Charlize S  Ella W 
Tyson V-H  Nicola H 
Molly W  Milena S 
Alanna P 
Hayden J 
Nicola H 
Ella W 
Lachlan M 
Paris L 
Milena S-K 

SSO WEEK 
Last week, our school celebrated and recognised the commitment of 
our non-teaching staff. Their work is essential to the education and 
wellbeing of our students, and their support of the school½s priorities, 
culture and community is outstanding. Thank you to our amazing 
group of support staff! 

KINDY & SCHOOL AMALGAMATION UPDATE 
Thank you to those families who offered feedback to Governing Council 
regarding the proposed Monash Kindy/Monash Primary School    
Amalgamation. At last week½s meeting, School Councillors voted on 
and passed a motion to establish a site-based preschool at Monash 
Primary School should the Monash Kindy vote to dissolve its         
Governing body at their upcoming Special Meeting. Advice of the   
Special Meeting has been shared with the Kindy parent community. 
Further information will be available once the outcome of the Special 
Meeting is announced.  
 
 



 

 

Sponsored by:  

Parents & Friends /  

Toyworld Berri  

 
Harry S 

 MESSAGE FROM ERIN HARRALD 
(PASTORAL CARE WORKER) 

 

 

 

 
Hi everyone! 
This week is Book Week. I love the theme ºFind your treasure». It      
reminds me of a well-known verse ºWhere your treasure is, 
there your heart will be also.» This speaks about what is important to 
you. Where you invest most of your time, your money, your resources 
and your thoughts is also where your heart will be. These are the 
things you treasure most. It½s good to think about these things,   
because sometimes we can invest a lot of ourselves into things and 
activities that aren½t really that important. It½s a good idea to take a 
step back sometimes and think about what is really important and 
where your priorities are in life. Where is your treasure? 
I hope you have a great week. If you need to speak with me about    
anything, I½m at school on Wednesday afternoons and all day Fridays.  
 
 
 
Best wishes,  
Erin Harrald 
Pastoral Care Worker 
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NEW STUDENTS 
We welcome to Monash Primary School 
Aiden and Jason. 
Aiden is in Year 2 in Miss Kunoth½s class 
and Jason is in Year 4 in Ms Strout/Mrs 
Ridley½s class. 
 
 
 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 
Parents are reminded that Friday, 7th September is a School Closure 
Day. 
 
 

DRESS UP DAY IS TOMORROWñ

WEDNESDAY, 22ND AUGUST 



" ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
SUPER HOTDOG HELPERS SLIP 

Helpers are required with the super hotdogs on Friday, 24th August between 11.20am and 1.00pm.  If you are able to help out, please fill in the 
tear off slip and return to Jane or Nicole in the front office. 
 
Parent Name ___________________  Child½s Name_________________________  Class________________ 
 

" ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
ÎÎÎ  Super Hotdog  ÎÎÎ 

Warm up with a delicious hotdog from Muller½s Meats! 
Please bring back by Thursday morning (23rd August) 

 
Name_______________________________                   Teacher______________________ 
PLEASE CIRCLE YOUR ORDER 
Hotdog with  Tomato Sauce                           BBQ Sauce  @ $4.00 
 
" --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ÎÎÎ  Super Hotdog  ÎÎÎ 
Warm up with a delicious hotdog from Muller½s Meats! 
Please bring back by Thursday morning (23rd August) 

 
Name_______________________________                   Teacher______________________ 
PLEASE CIRCLE YOUR ORDER 
Hotdog with  Tomato Sauce                           BBQ Sauce  @ $4.00 
 
" --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ÎÎÎ  Super Hotdog  ÎÎÎ 
Warm up with a delicious hotdog from Muller½s Meats! 
Please bring back by Thursday morning (23rd August) 

 
Name_______________________________                   Teacher______________________ 
PLEASE CIRCLE YOUR ORDER 
Hotdog with  Tomato Sauce                           BBQ Sauce  @ $4.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

" ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Footsteps Disco Permission Slip¹Please return by Friday, 24th August 

It is a compulsory requirement that all students who attend the disco on Thursday, 30th August return the 
tear off slip to the front office prior to the Disco.  This tear-off slip must be signed by a parent/caregiver. 
 

Family Name___________________  ÃNumber of children attending Reception-Year 3  
Pre-order disco bags for Rec-Year 3  ÃChips, fruitbox, lollies & a surprise @ $5.00 
      ÃPopcorn, water, lollies & a surprise @ $5.00 
 

      ÃNumber of children attending Year 4-Year 7 
 

     Parent/Caregiver Signature_____________________________ 

ÎReception ðYear 3 students are required 

to order a pre packed disco bag  

ÎYear 4 -7 students are able to purchase snacks & drinks on the night  

Monash  

Primary  

Monash  

Primary  

Gold coin entry 
R-3    5-6pm 

4-7    6-7.30pm 

Thursday 
30th August 



MESSAGE FROM NATALIE BROCK  
(STUDENT WELLBEING LEADER) 

 
 
 
 
 
Hello everyone, 
This newsletter I thought I would share a couple of resources that you might like to explore that are a 
great starting point for advice on a range of different topics that might help in parenting or to help 
make your childôs school experience a more positive one. 
 
 
 

Student Wellbeing Hub 
 
Parent/Carer Resources 
This resource offers six topics to explore, providing videos, tips and links to other resources.           
The topics are as follows: 
 
* Healthy Minds and Bodies 
* Protecting Against Bullying 
* Building Positive Relationships 
* Safe and Responsible Choices 
* Respecting Diversity 
* Being Safe Online 
 
Please visit : http://studentwellbeinghub.edu.au 

 
 
 

KidsMatter Website 
 

KidsMatter is an Australian mental health and wellbeing initiative set in primary schools and early 
childhood education and care services. It's unique because it brings together all the most important 
people in a childôs life - especially families! 

Research clearly shows that children who are mentally healthy are better able to meet lifeôs            
challenges. They are also better learners and have stronger relationships. 
Monash Primary is proud to be a KidsMatter school. 
This website offers a families section with quick links to resources including videos, newsletters, fact 
and help sheets. 
 
Please visit : https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au 
 
 
Kind Regards,  
Natalie Brock, Student Wellbeing Leader 



Well done to these students for demonstrating our values in class! 
Respect     Responsibility    Success  

Term : Three Weeks : 3/4 

R/1/2:Miss Iskra  

ÚKaseyðSuccessðFor showing a positive attitude to morning drop offs.  

ÚHarryðSuccessðFor showing enthusiasm for our literacy learning. 

R/1/2:Mrs Scholz/Mrs Barnett  

ÚRickðSuccess & ResponsibilityðDemonstrating responsible learning behaviours during our literacy learning. 

ÚZaraðSuccessðWorking well to move up the writing continuum.  

2/3:Miss Kunoth  

ÚLillieðSuccessðFor practising using feedback to help with learning.  

ÚBrockðSuccessðFor sharing his ideas with others to help with learning.  

3/4:Ms Thompson  

ÚDylanðSuccessðSuccessful learner even though he has felt really ill sometimes. 

ÚCharliðSuccessðWhen she injured herself on the way to school she continued to work really hard in class to 

be successful. 

4/5:Mr Vlassopoulos/Miss Nijjar  

ÚMika & SiennaðSuccessðFor always persisting with tasks and giving their best effort.  

4/5:Ms Strout/Mrs Ridley  

ÚMoniqueðSuccessðFor showing persistence in her challenging maths number facts learning. 

ÚOwenðSuccessðFor changing his practises to improve his results in his word study and times table learning.  

6/7:Mr Thiele  

ÚLachlan MðSuccessðSharing ideas and learning during class discussion on reading comprehension. 

ÚSteliosðSuccessðPutting extra effort into producing neat and thoughtful inquiry questions.  

6/7:Mr Trobbiani  

ÚCalebðResponsibility & SuccessðEnormous effort to engage, contribute and complete set tasks over the last 

two weeks especially. 

ÚCameron, Shamon, Jorja & SamðSuccessðFantastic effort, skill, and detail in mosquito diagram.  

Mrs Walters (Art & Technology)  

ÚYear 6 & 7 students completing a Peace PosterðSuccessðWorking as an artist to communicate ideas within a 

brief.  They have come up with some original and strong images.  

Mrs Ridley (Music, Dance & Drama)  

ÚMonash Primary Year 4 Choir MembersðAll ValuesðThese young singers were amazing all through dress   

rehearsal and performance night. Responsible, respectful and successful. 

Mr Vlassopoulos  (Health & PE)  

ÚParis LðSuccessðBreaking the 13 year old girls long jump record at the Riverland SAPSASA Athletics. 

 



SAPSASA Athletics 
On Friday, August 10th, 34 students from Monash Primary School participated in the Riverland SAPSASA Athletics Carnival 

which was held at Loxton High School.  23 schools from across the Riverland participated in this Carnival.  Students born      

between 2005-2008 were only able to participate in this Carnival and our team was selected based on performances in trials   

conducted earlier in the year.  Students were only able to compete in a maximum of 3 individual events and a relay.  The events 

were 100m, 200m, 800m, 4x100m Relay, Discus, Shot Put, High Jump and Long Jump. 

The students who participated in the Carnival were: 

4/5 Strout/Ridley - Dimitri, Josh K, Hayden L, Oscar & Miley  

4/5 Vlass/Nijjar - Brayden, Mitchell C, Anthony, Emily, Liana, Sienna, Deklan, Tia, Zy, Raine, Mika & Sarah  

6/7 Thiele - Kyle, Jessica, Charlize, Ella W, Deegan, Cooper, Nicola, Hayden J, Paris, Seth M, Milena, Lachlan S, Noah B 

& Tyson 

6/7 Trobbiani - Seth J, Nathan & Kaitlin 

All students performed very well and it was also great to see a number of them win or place in their event(s).  

Paris- 1st in the Long Jump (she broke the record in this event), 2nd in the 100m and 1st in the 200m for the 2005 Girls 

Brayden- 1st in the 100m, 2nd in the 200m and 2nd in the Long Jump for the 2007 Boys 

Oscar- 1st in the Long Jump and 2nd in the 100m for the 2008 Boys 

Cooper- 1st in Shot Put for the 2005 Boys 

Zy- 1st  in the Discus for the 2008 Boys 

 

Noah B- 2nd in the 800m for the 2006 Boys  

Seth J- 2nd in the Discus for the 2006 Boys 

Hayden J- 3rd in the Shot Put for the 2006 Boys 

Nicola- 3rd in the Shot Put for the 2005 Girls  

The 2007 Boys Relay team (Brayden P, Mitchell C, Dimitri H and Hayden L) finished 3rd  

In each age group they have a ôchampionô male and female athlete and that is determined by the number of points you get for 

your school based on how you perform/place in your events.  Brayden was the Male 11 year old Champion with 39 points and 

Paris was the Female 13 year old champion also with 39 points.  This is a fantastic achievement by these students. 

Overall, our school finished 8th out of 23 schools which is a fantastic effort! 

Congratulations to Paris, Brayden P, Cooper, Oscar and Zy who have been selected to represent the Riverland at the State 

SAPSASA Athletics Carnival in Adelaide on Monday, September 24th. 

A big thank you to Mr Trobbiani for assisting me on the day and to all parents who volunteered to transport students to the     

Carnival.  This event would not have been possible without your contribution and commitment to the school community. Once 

again it was fantastic to see so many parents supporting the students on the day. Thank you again.  Jimmy Vlassopoulos 



IMPORTANT DATES 

Tennis Season   2018-19 

Berri Tennis Club 
 

A New Tennis Season is fast approaching. 
Berri Tennis Club Junior Team Trials for         

Interclub competition are as Follows: 

Thursday 13th, 20th and 27th September at 4.30pm. 

Hot Shots Coaching Come ñNò Try as well as 

Parent information session 

Sunday 16th September from 10.00am. 

Hot Shots Coaching 11 week program starts on 

Friday 21st September. 

Match Play Competition at Berri TC starts on 

Sunday 4 November 

For more information in regards to Junior          

Competition and Hot Shots Tennis programs at 

Berri Tennis Club email Georgia on  

rivermozziestennis@gmail.com 

POP UP GLAM UP SHOP 
 

RAISING FUNDS FOR DROUGHT ANGELS  
A CHARITY FOR FARMERS & THEIR  

COMMUNITIES  
 

15 September 2018 
at 

Salvation Army Corp 
4 WILSON STREET BERRI 

 
Come and find an outfit for Prom, Year 7 Graduation or Christmas Party 

�/�R�R�N�L�Q�J���I�R�U���G�R�Q�D�W�L�R�Q�V���R�I���G�U�H�V�V�H�V�����V�N�L�U�W�V�����W�R�S�V�����V�X�L�W�V�����P�H�Q�·�V���S�D�Q�W�V�����V�K�L�U�W�V�����W�L�H�V����
handbags, shoes, jewellery, hair accessories & makeup 

All unsold items will go to Salvos Store, Berri or can be returned to owner 
 

Drop off points for donations: 
Barmera �² my house, Barmera Primary, Elders 
Berri - Riverland Health Foods, Elders 
Renmark - Elders 
Loxton �² Elders 
Monash �² Primary School & Kindy 
 
 

Contact Lee McKinnon 0457273931 for info 
 


